
For ques�ons, please contact Marcy Hiratzka at 415-749-5073, or mhiratzka@baaqmd.gov 

This summer, the California Air Resources Board (CARB) is hos�ng “OS101”, a Hearing Board 
training, at various air district offices throughout California.  

 
CARB will offer this training at the Bay Area Air Quality Management District office on: 

Tuesday, July 25, 2023, from 9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.  
375 Beale Street, Yerba Buena Room (1st Floor), San Francisco, CA, 94105 

 
This training will be in-person only (no virtual op�on offered). 

 
Continental breakfast provided; a lunch break will occur during the middle of the training, and 

participants are on their own! 
 
Training descrip�on: 
CARB staff will discuss the Health and Safety Code requirements pertaining to air district hearing 
board ac�ons and proceedings for gran�ng variances from district requirements, hearing permit 
disputes, and issuing abatement orders, and describe the role of each en�ty involved in a hearing 
board proceeding. CARB is providing this training as part of its work coordina�ng with and suppor�ng 
the work of local air districts. This training concerns issues of general interest to the public, air 
districts, and district hearing boards. The training is open to the public. No specific maters within the 
subject mater jurisdic�on of any hearing board or of CARB will be heard, discussed, or deliberated, 
and thus does not cons�tute a mee�ng of CARB, any air district, or any hearing board, and no public 
comment will be taken. (Public no�ce of the training is being given in the interests of public 
par�cipa�on, if a majority of the members of any district hearing board atends.) 
 
Prerequisite Course Required: 
Prior to atending the in-person training, please complete prerequisite course OS100 - 
Variance/Hearing Board Training. The in-person training will review and expand on material 
presented in OS100. 
 
How to Register: 
The OS101 training is listed on CARB’s Air Quality Training webpage at www.arb.ca.gov/training.  
 

1. You must create an account if you do not already have one.  
2. Search for the training by clicking the magnifying glass icon and typing in “OS101.”  

 
3. This course will list the dates of the trainings to be held at other air district locations, so be 

sure to select July 25 for the Bay Area! The deadline to register is July 14! 
4. Don’t forget to also register for the prerequisite course, OS100! 
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